File No. 14-0032

TRADE, COMMERCE, AND TOURISM COMMITTEE REPORT relative to to the Los Angeles
International (LAX) Airport Air Quality and Source Apportionment Study results on ultrafine
particles (UFPs); existing studies on possible health impacts; and the environmental mitigation
efforts undertaken to lessen the impacts of operations, both jet and vehicle-related.

Recommendations for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Bonin - Blumenfield), SUBJECT TO
THE CONCURRENCE OF THE MAYOR:

1. INSTRUCT the Los Angeles World Airports (LAWA) to report to the City Council on the LAX
Air Quality & Source Apportionment Study results on UFPs as well as existing studies on
possible health impacts; and that LAWA provide an overview of the environmental mitigation
efforts undertaken to lessen the impacts of operations, both jet and vehicle-related, that
produce emissions, including ultrafine particles, in the surrounding communities.

2. RESOLVE to include in the City’'s 2013-14 Federal and State Legislative Programs,
SUPPORT for Legislative actions that investigate health impacts of UFPs and establish
standards for safe levels.

3. REQUEST the LAWA to consider working with local public health agencies to create a health
study of the long-term health conditions of LAWA employees and retired employees.

4. INSTRUCT the LAWA to work with environmental regulators and monitors to look into what
other airports and jurisdictions with high UFP emissions are doing around the country and
around the world to protect residents from this kind of air pollution, and provide
recommendations for further mitigation efforts.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst
has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

SUMMARY

At a regular meeting held on January 28, 2014, the Trade, Commerce and Tourism Committee
considered a Motion (Bonin - Blumenfield) relative to the Los Angeles International Airport Air
Quality and Source Apportionment Study results on ultrafine particles; existing studies on possible
health impacts; and the environmental mitigation efforts undertaken to lessen the impacts of
operations, both jet and vehicle-related. An overview of the matter was provided by LAWA staff.
During the discussion of the item, Councilmember Bonin provided additional recommendations to
be considered, as listed above in Recommendations 2 and 3.

An opportunity for public comment was held. After further discussion of the item, the Committee
moved to approve the recommendation contained in the Motion with the additional instructions
presented in the meeting. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its consideration.


http://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=14-0032

Respectfully Submitted,

TRADE, COMMERCE, AND TOURISM COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
LABONGE: YES
BUSCAINO: YES
BONIN: YES
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